                               Life at Mars Rod and Gun Club
               The Official Newsletter of Mars Rod and Gun Club, Inc.
  
September 2024
	Website: https://marsrodandgunclub.org                                                           Email: marsrodandgunclub@gmail.com
Facebook: Mars Rod and Gun Club Official Page
(Please answer all the questions when accessing FB page for the first time)

REMINDER: No guests at the Club October 1st till January 1st, 2025; except for scheduled events
🎃 Membership Update: A Spooky Success! 🎃
At our June meeting, the chillingly exciting new by-law regarding changes to the probationary program was approved by the Membership! 🕸️ Three brave souls completed their probationary period early and were voted into FULL Membership status. Let’s give a monstrous congratulations to Jeff Dudley, Jim Eirkson, and Will Krol—our newest Full Members! 👻👏 If you have met your probationary requirement, notify Faye.
If you or anyone else has any spine-tingling questions about membership, feel free to share the Club’s contact info or my phone number. You can also point them to the Club’s website, where they can fill out a ‘Contact Me’ form. 🕷️
Beware: The next New Member Orientation sessions will be on Thursday, October 10th at 7 PM and Saturday, October 26th at 11 AM—these are the last ones before 2025! Don’t miss out, or you’ll have to wait until the new year! 🕸️🎃
     
     🎃 Spooktacular 2025 Membership Renewal Incentive Program! 🎃
Don’t miss out on our fang-tastic incentive for 2025 renewals, running until the witching hour (well, 7 PM) on October 3, 2024—right before our monthly meeting. Pay your 2025 membership fee by then, and you’ll be entered into a boo-tiful raffle for a chance to win a FREE 2026 membership! 🎟️ Two lucky ghouls will be chosen! 👻
You can send in your membership fee now and complete your 10 activity hours by December 31. But beware, if you don’t finish your hours, you’ll be haunted by the need to pay the gate fee before the year’s end! 💀 (No refunds for early gate fee payments, sorry!)
Take advantage of this scary-good deal—it will keep the witchy Membership Secretary (aka me!) and her goblins from pulling out our hair during the spooky holiday season! 🎃🕸️
 
A REMINDER ABOUT THE TOM SCHOEFFEL BENEFIT SHOOT, THIS FRIDAY NIGHT 9/27/2024 FROM 5PM TO 10PM.

Is being held at the Evans City Sportsman's Club right outside Evans City, PA; at 323 Textor School Road, Evans City, PA  16033!
Come support the Evans City Youth Shooting Programs while we remember the man, Tom Schoeffel, who started it all.
5:00 PM to 10:00 PM

Many of the Juniors from Mars Rod and Gun Club shoot for the Youth Program. Please go to Evans City Youth Trap League Facebook 
website and follow their site for activities.
 
Please join us for the following activities Friday night 9/27:
· 16 yard singles
· Handicap Wobble trap
· Five Stand (Pre Squad recommended
· Last Man Standing Competitions
· Cosmic Clays (at Dark)
· If you wish to pre squad, please email the following contact Dgreenr03@gmail.com
· Refreshments, campfire, and a good time to be had by all!
· Please donate (especially if you are unable to attend) to our Midway USA Fundraising account below by scanning the QR code and selecting "Donate" on the website
·                                 Team Name: Evans City Black Gold  Code #R55529
·  (Each $20 donation will equal one entry to win the       sweepstakes with over 100 prizes to choose from) 
·  Sweepstakes information and prizes can be located on the Midway USA Foundation website
TRAP PRACTICE: A Hauntingly Good Time Awaits! 🎃
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Description automatically generated]🎃 Every Tuesday from 5:00 – 8:00 PM, the gates creak open for trap shooting fun! Whether you're a member, non-member, or just a curious spirit from the public, you're welcome to join. Keep in mind, starting September 10th, you’ll be shooting alongside League members, so get ready to aim for 50 birds! 🦅 Shells are available for $8.00. The cost is $11.00 for 50 birds for both members and non-members, while Juniors only pay $6.00. Instructions for scoring are available at the office, so you won't get lost in the mist! 🎯 If you have any bone-chilling questions, contact Scott Cukovich at 724-679-9596.
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Description automatically generated]Butler County Traveling Trap League (BCTL): It's a Wrap! 🎃The BCTL season has come to a close, but not without a killer banquet last weekend! Our top 5 Mars Trap League shooters were recognized:
1st: John Noto 🏆                          2nd: Cheyenne Sharp
3rd: Tom Brosenitsch                       4th: Mike Vogel                   5th: Mark Sabina

Special shoutout to Mark Sabina, who was also awarded the coveted Shotgun Shell Trophy for being the Most Improved New Trap Shooter, with an improvement of 7.14 birds over the season! And let's not forget Faye, who snagged the Lewis Class win and a spooky-good $68.00. 🎃While we didn’t take home the League title this year, we had a spooktacular time and can’t wait to haunt the range again next season! 🎯👻[image: ]
🎃 North Suburban Traveling Trap League (NSTL) 🎃
Our last Mars shoot was held on Monday, September 16, 2024. A massive thank you to everyone who helped mark/score, load the trap houses, cooked up frightful feasts, or worked their magic in the kitchen. Your efforts were truly spellbinding, and we appreciate all of you!
🎃 SnoBall Trap League: A Chilling Competition Awaits! 🎃
The SnoBall Trap League crept to life on Tuesday night, 9/10, and will haunt the range through March, from 4:30 PM to 8 PM. The cost is $14.00 for 50 birds, with Juniors paying just $9.00. The gate will be eerily open to the public, so bring your fellow ghouls and goblins for a spooky-good time! 
🎯If you dare, reach out to Scott Cukovich or any seasoned trap shooter for more terrifying details. We need some brave souls to help with marking, loading houses, or working their magic in the kitchen. 🕸️ And don’t worry, you won’t be trapped every week—you can shoot ahead or catch up later if you miss a session. 🎃
To be eligible for prizes and the grand Banquet at the end of the season, you’ll need to complete a certain number of shoots. So, come on out and join the bone-chilling fun—there’s more than just ghosts in the air! 🕷️👻
🎃 Spine-Tingling 22LR Precision Rimfire Shoot 🎃
Get ready for some eerie precision shooting at our next 22LR Rimfire Shoot, creeping up on Sunday, October 6th, 2024! 🕸️ But beware—it all depends on the whims of the weather, so make sure you register online or by phone to secure your spot. Jon Unger, the ghostly organizer, will be leading the charge. Setup begins at 10:30 AM, and brave volunteers who help with setup and takedown will earn valuable hours for their efforts! 👻
Here’s the haunting itinerary:
☠️ Registration starts at 11:30 AM
☠️ Mandatory safety briefing at 11:45 AM (don't be late or risk being cursed!)
☠️ Post-match meeting for all survivors
☠️ Bring a 50-round minimum
☠️ Ear and eye protection is required to keep the spirits away! 👁️👂
Youth participants will be judged by their firearm experience and safety—not just by age. The organizer’s chilling judgment will be final! 🎯
Make sure to bring your Chamber Flag/Empty Chamber Indicator—if you don’t have one, no worries, you can purchase one on-site, or in a pinch, Weed Wacker string can be used (trick or treat, right?).
The cost is just $10.00 per shooter. For more ghastly details or to register, contact Marsrimfire@gmail.com or call 724-584-6005. Don’t miss this hair-raising event—come prepared for a frightfully fun time! 🎃💀
🎃 Calling All Kitchen Ghouls! 🎃
To those brave souls who signed up for the kitchen committee (and even those who dared not), we need your bewitching help during many of the SnoBall League Tuesdays! Whether you're cooking up frightful casseroles, summoning salads, crafting hauntingly good desserts, or simply helping to serve, we’d love to have your spirited assistance! 👻 It’s a spooktacular opportunity to get to know the club and meet fellow members of our ghostly crew. 👩‍🍳🎯
All mysterious receipts handed to Mark or Faye will be reimbursed—no tricks, just treats! 🎃 Check out the calendar below or on our website for the schedule, or find the sign-up sheet pinned like a ghost to the kitchen door. 🕸️ Or... just contact Faye (724) 321-2691 or Mark (724) 679-0204 to lend your haunting hands!
🎃 Club Workdays: Let’s Haunt the Grounds! 🎃
As the autumn leaves fall and the shadows grow longer, it’s time to rise from your crypt and help breathe life into the clubhouse and grounds! We've got a harvest of tasks—both big and small—just waiting for eager spirits to lend a hand. Join our ghastly crew as we sweep away the cobwebs, tidy up the grounds, and prepare for the fall season! 🍂 The more hands we gather, the quicker we can finish and enjoy the crisp, haunting fall air. 👻🍁
Joe Weltner (412-292-2622) and a few other fearless souls will be coordinating work sessions, day or night, with access to the haunted garage and its enchanted tools. Bring your skills and join us in casting out the clutter and getting the job done swiftly—and safely! 💀 Keep an eye on your emails, calls, or texts for upcoming workdays, and check the ever-changing task list on the bulletin board outside the kitchen. Be sure to leave your name, member number, hours, and the date, so the spirits can keep track of your contributions! 🎃 Let’s tackle these chores before the leaves fully turn and have a fang-tastic season ahead!
[image: ]🎃 Cozy Indoor Haunts Need Your Help! 🎃
Prefer staying warm and toasty indoors, away from the chilling winds? Well, our boo-tiful clubhouse could use a little spookification! We're looking to schedule regular cleanings every other week, especially before rentals or events, to keep everything looking sharp and welcoming for our guests—no cobwebs allowed (unless they’re decorative)! 🕸️✨
If you're up for lending a hand with some indoor magic, reach out to WITCHY Faye at 724-321-2691 via text or email. With the cooler days creeping in, the more hands we gather, the quicker the job gets done—and we can all retreat to our cozy corners! 🕯️🧹
Don’t forget to sign the task list on the door of the haunted housekeeping closet. Let’s make the work frightfully fun and keep our clubhouse spick-and-span for all who dare to visit! 🎃👻
🎃 Spine-Tingling Raffle Results! 🎃
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Description automatically generated]A big fang-tastic congratulations to Kenny McGee, the lucky winner of our meat raffle to benefit the bewitching kitchen remodel! 🎉 Kenny snagged the Blackstone grill and cover but in a true act of hauntingly generous spirit, he donated the $1,500 Gift Card for Dave’s Meats back to the Club! 🥩👻 The Board will soon cast their spells and decide how the gift card will be used.
But wait—the next bone-chilling opportunity is on the horizon! Our Calendar Raffle for January 2025 is here! Each ticket has two numbers, and with only 500 tickets sold, you’ll have 62 chances to win throughout the entire month of January. That’s right, you could win 31 nights of the week based on the PA Lottery PICK 3 evening drawing at 7:00 PM. 📅🎃
It’s a devilishly good deal at just $10.00 per ticket—and they make frightfully perfect Christmas or birthday gifts! 🎁 If you present it right, these tickets will practically sell themselves—better odds than the lottery! 💀 Prizes are paid out every Saturday, with a check mailed to the winners, so make sure your buyers provide a legibly written address, or the spirits might have a hard time finding them! 👻
The minimum you can win in a day is $50.00, and the best part? All proceeds go to support our spooktacular kitchen remodel! 🎃 Don’t miss out—grab your ticket and join the frightful fun!
🎃 Calling All Archery Fanatics: A Spooktacular New 3D Target Course! 🎃
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Description automatically generated]Attention, brave archers! 🏹 Our new 3D target walking course, featuring 15 hauntingly realistic targets, is ready for you to test your aim! The course winds through both sides of the driveway, and ghostly arrows will guide you to the entrances. 👻 If you're able to lend a hand with upkeep, reach out to Travis Walsh at 724-584-0138 for more information—your help is needed to keep this spooky course in top shape! 🕸️
Want more chills and thrills? Check out the website for eerie details. There's a donation container (suggested donation $10, kids under 12 shoot for free!) on the kitchen ledge, along with a small paper to fill out or put in the mailbox outside the door by fireplace. Make sure to leave your ghostly mark by filling out the form—it helps us keep track of when and how often the range is being used. The course will be available until the fall leaves fully turn! 🍂
Have you dared to use the range yet? If you're an archery shooter, why not sharpen your skills in this frightfully fun setting? 🎃👻
TREE STANDS:  Remember, Archery Season starts Oct 6th this year. If you are hunting on the property, be sure you know when events are scheduled for safety reason. If you have an approved tree stand (approved by Kraig Wolf) on the property, be sure is labeled in a visible area with name and member number! Please be safe and wear a safety harness! The Medical team would appreciate this as will you (hindsight!)
Work on the 100-yd and 200 -yd range continues so be Cautious: There will be ongoing work to improve the 75 & 100-yd range, along with recreating a 50-yd target. Please be mindful of this ongoing work. Dirt is also being hauled in and a skidsteer/front loader will be moving the dirt around. It may limit your use of the 100-yd and the 200-yd range so please be patient as it is a work in progress; and the Club members working on this project are also volunteers. 
Pistol Poker Winners:
Larry Kramer and Bill Kramer Sr are the winners! Congrats to all!

FOR SALE Section: 

We are going to be starting a" For Sale" section of the Newsletter for guns, ammo and other items you are looking to get rid of. Dave Snyder has offered to take the calls (412) 498-7432, texts and emails at dsnyderl8@hotmail.com with the information and format it for publication. Send your information to Dave so we can get the right stuff to the right people. One person’s junk is another person’s treasure. See below for our for sale item!
 1.
[image: A sign on a fence

Description automatically generated][image: A red stamp with white text

Description automatically generated]Available:
280 once-fired 308 Win brass, Winchester headstamp----
220 once-fired 308 Win brass, Federal headstamp
100 once-fired 22-250 brass, Winchester headstamp
          20 once-fired 22-250 brass, Hornady headstamp

I'll take any reasonable offer if the buyer will pick up at my house near Saxonburg.
Thank you,
Donald Bruckner 724-584-0567 (cell)
donald.bruckner@gmail.com<mailto:donald.bruckner@gmail.com>
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2.
9mm Nighthawk TRS Comp with extra options and SRO optic. It has 4 standard 17-round mags to two (2) 20-round mag. Also, a Red Hill tactical holster. The gun is like new and in excellent condition. Only 50 rounds through the gum=n. Asking $5500. I can send additional pictures and the options.
Contact info James Funk  724-584-0202  Pictures on the bulletin board at club.



3. Investarm 50 Cal percussion Hawken/Bridger Model 2110 Muzzleloading Black Powder rifle
· 28” barrel 1/48 twist
· Pre owned possible unfired
· Exact copy of Thompson Center Hawken
· Hook breach
· Coil hammer springs
· set triggers
· adjustable sights
· Still in Production
$300
Seller: John Noto  724-996-4805








Don't waste your time in anger, regrets, worries, and grudges. Life is too short to be unhappy."            Roy. T. Bennett
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